
 

 

Office of Water Resources • 2050 West Stearns Road • Bartlett, Illinois  60103 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

      PROPOSED COFFERDAM CONSTRUCTION WITHIN THE FOX RIVER CHANNEL 
LOCATED SOUTH OF THE FOX RIVER RAILROAD BRIDGE IN THE CITY OF GENEVA 

 
 
The City of Geneva, 22 South First Street, Geneva, Illinois 60134 has requested the IDNR Office of Water 
Resources for construction approval for two temporary cofferdams and two 20-inch pipelines under the 
channel in the floodway of the Fox River.  The project site is located just south of the Fox River Railroad 
Bridge.  The project coordinates are Northeast Section 10, Township 39 North, Range 8 East of the Third 
Principal Meridian in Kane County. 
 
Install two 20-inch Wastewater Pipelines under the Fox River Channel 
This Public Notice is required since the construction of two temporary cofferdams could alter the 
navigation on the Fox River and could cause increased flood damages upstream.  The cofferdams will be 
built to provide “open trench” installation of two 20-inch diameter wastewater pipes under the entire Fox 
River channel.  These pipes are necessary for the operation of the City of Geneva Wastewater treatment 
plant.  The cofferdams are to be placed on a temporary basis and will be installed one at a time allowing 
for needed Fox River water flow and boat traffic navigation.   
 
Emergency Cofferdam Removal with a 25-year Rainfall Storm  
The engineer has a plan to quickly remove a cofferdam should a 25-year storm event occur.  The engineer 
will monitor Fox River flows and rainfall amounts to identify the 25-year event.  The 25-year flood event 
was chosen as this flood could become a 100-year flood event.  The 100-year event with either cofferdam 
installed will increase upstream flood damages to several upstream existing structures (including the 
Atwater Restaurant) along the Fox River floodplain. 
 
Additional information for this proposed project may be seen by appointment at the IDNR/OWR Northeastern 
Illinois Regulatory Programs Section office, 2050 West Stearns Road, Bartlett, IL 60103.  Inquiries and 
requests may be directed to Mark Hoskins of the Bartlett Office at 847/608-3116, or you may contact the 
applicant’s engineer Andrew Barbeau of Fehr Graham Engineering & Environmental at (630) 897-4651. 
     
An expanded version of the notice is available on our website at www.dnr.illinois.gov/waterresources 
Should you have any further questions or comments please send them to the Bartlett Office by 
April 18, 2024.   
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Know what's below.
Call before you d g.

OR CALL  (800) 892-0123

J.U.L.I.E.










